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  Letter dated 9 December 2010 from the Permanent Representative 
of the United States of America to the United Nations addressed 
the Secretary-General 
 
 

 I have the honour to forward to you herewith a concept paper for the Security 
Council high-level event on Iraq, to be held on 15 December 2010 (see annex). 

 I would be grateful if the present letter and its annex could be circulated as a 
document of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Susan E. Rice 
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  Annex to the letter dated 9 December 2010 from the Permanent 
Representative of the United States of America to the United 
Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 
 
 

  Concept paper 
 

 After decades of tyranny and war, Iraq, a founding member of the United 
Nations, seeks to regain its rightful status in the community of nations. 

 While challenges remain, Iraq has made significant progress in recent months. 
Violence has decreased dramatically. Iraqi forces have assumed primary 
responsibility for their own country’s security as United States forces continued to 
drawdown. Iraqi leaders have made important strides towards fulfilling Iraq’s 
United Nations-mandated obligations and have nearly completed the process of 
forming a new, democratically elected Government. The Security Council has 
recognized these positive developments. It has also acknowledged the substantial 
changes Iraq has undergone since resolution 661 (1990) and subsequent restrictions 
were adopted many years ago, and the importance of restoring the international 
standing Iraq held before August of 1990. 

 To advance these important steps and to discuss ways in which to bolster Iraq 
during this critical new phase, the United States will convene on 15 December a 
high-level session of the Security Council, to be chaired by United States Vice 
President Biden. The goal of the session is to recognize and reinforce Iraq’s recent 
progress and to explore ways in which the United Nations can continue to support 
the Iraqi Government and people. It will provide a forum for Iraq’s leaders to 
reiterate their commitment to peace and stability in their country and throughout 
their region and an opportunity for the Secretary-General to discuss the current and 
future work of the United Nations Assistance Mission for Iraq. The Council will 
seek to adopt a presidential statement heralding the substantial progress that Iraq has 
made. It will also consider bringing a formal end to restrictions imposed on Iraq in 
one or more Chapter VII resolutions, including with respect to the oil-for-food 
programme, civilian nuclear development and the international management of the 
Development Fund for Iraq. 

 


